

                              

	Planning and Footpaths Committee

Wednesday 1st March 2023 at Burscough Village Primary School, Colburne Close starting at 7pm  



	Present
Cllr Bailey           Chairman   

Cllr Crawford

Cllr Horsley

Cllr Kennedy  
Cllr Price
Cllr Sargent

Jackie Maguire Clerk
	



Minutes
	1.
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3.
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5.

6.
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8
9.
10.
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12.
13.

	Welcome.
The Chairman opened the meeting with a warm welcome the meeting started slightly later than planned due to parents evening overrunning in the school hall. 
Apologies for Absence. 
None.
Disclosure of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interest.
Cllr Sargent – Item 10 on the agenda. Non-pecuniary interest.
Minutes of Previous Meeting of 18th January 2023.
Amendment noted – point 11 New Year’s Day and not New Year’s Eve.

Amendment noted – point 11 Action removed.
The minutes were then agreed as a true record of the meeting and were proposed by the Cllr Kennedy and seconded by Cllr Price with a unanimous vote. 
Adjournment for comments from West Lancashire Borough Council.
None
Adjournment for comments from County and Borough Councillors.
None

Adjournment for Residents Points of Interest.
A resident in attendance raised concerns regarding the Licence Application for Unit 7 premises in the wharf. It was noted that due to incidents of noise emanating from the wharf this had caused an impact on her friend’s mental health. Concerns were raised regarding the licence not appearing to be currently adhering to their conditions already in place. It was also noted that the anti-social behaviours in the car park behind had not been resolved.
Comments Burscough Flood Group
The Flood Group drew attention to application 2022/1209/LBC and questioned why water pressure had built up at the rear of the bridge and why 20 small diameter holes were required to relieve the pressure.
Consider Planning Applications:
2022/1209/LBC – Railway bridge Over the Leeds Liverpool Canal – Action: - Clerk to find out why there is a build-up of water, where it comes from and further information as to the effectiveness of the procedure of drilling 20 small holes in the bridge structure.
2023/0055/FUL – 21 Rivington Drive – No objection noted.

Licence Application Wharf Burscough – Objection noted.
Councillors raised concern regarding this licence application as currently there is no permission to use outside space, or the first floor or to play music outside. Conditions stipulated within the licence: - All external doors and windows shall be kept closed when regulated entertainment is being provided except in the event of an emergency. 
Noise from music and associated sources (including amplified voices) shall not be clearly distinguishable at the boundary of any neighbouring residential premises after 20.00 hours. 
No music or speech shall be relayed via external speakers other than for events where the prior approval of the Licensing Authority has been obtained. On Saturday 25th February 2023 it was reported that music could be heard in residential properties until 1.50am (this has been evidenced). There are contradictions on the application form and page 18 on the application states this application cannot be used to vary the licence so as to extend the period for which the licence is effect or to vary substantially the premises to which it relates. Therefore, it was noted ‘should this have been accepted by WLBC’ 
       
Responses from the Environmental Agency
Councillors present received a copy of the responses from the Environmental Agency with regard to the Abbey Lane development. Action: - Cllr Bailey to write a response to WLBC regarding the outcomes.
Road Closure – Liverpool Road South

The road closure on Liverpool Road South on Saturday 11th March and Sunday 12th March 9:30 – 15:30 each day was noted.
Urgent Planning and Footpath matters raised by the Chairman
The Chairman authorised the discussion regarding planning application 2023/0031/FUL – Royal British Legion site Lord Street. – Objection noted does not comply with Policy Reference BPR2 within Burscough Parish Neighbourhood Plan. This Policy has also not been considered whilst giving the pre application advice. 

It was noted that the developer at the Universal Bulk Handling Site had damaged the Culvert which in turn had provided additional surplus water on Orrell Lane and surrounding areas. This is now being handled by the appropriate authorities. 

Meeting closed 8:35pm
Date of next meeting 5th April  2023 at Burscough Town Council Interchange Building, Station Approach starting at 7pm.
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